
Band Welcomes New Members at the Annual Open House February 12

The band’s annual open house will be held at BOTH rehearsal locations on Sunday, February 12.  At Anderson, the time is 1:00 PM at Highland High School, and in Indy the time is 2:00 PM at St. Lawrence Catholic School — cafeteria.  Over 5,000 invitations have been sent to registered Scouts and Venture members throughout the central Indiana area.


For those visiting us the first time on the 12th — your first exposure might be intimidating — rest assured that as you attend rehearsals and get to know those who have been around for awhile you will gain confidence and have an enjoyable experience — just ask some of the “old timers” who have been around for only a year or more.  If you are still not sure after a few weeks — talk with us and we’ll see what can be done to make you more comfortable.  


We know that you are busy with school, troop and church activities — but come as often as you can — YOU DO MAKE A DIFFERENCE.  And, the more you come to rehearsal — the easier the music will become.  Your parents can stay and listen to rehearsal, or run other errands while your practicing — and this is practice — make sure you record your time at rehearsal to turn in to your music teacher at school!


The band is unique in that other than on tour — we NEVER have the same band at any one rehearsal — performance or activity — we never know until we sit down to start playing who will be there that particular day!  


You will become part of the oldest continuous Scout Band in the world — we have been around since 1917 when F.O. “Chief” Belzer organized a drum and bugle corps for summer camp.  Some years have been leaner than others — but through it all the band has stayed functioning and a special unit in the Scouting history of central Indiana.


Join us when you can — if you have questions call “Mr. Bill” at 317-542-8057.

2006 Carolina / Georgia Tour Taking Shape

The bus is beginning to fill up for the 2006 tour to the Carolinas and Georgia.  We have chartered with Star of America lines this year have the bus on reserve.  Twenty-Eight applications have been received so far — if you are even THINKING about going on tour — please get an application in to Mr. Bill as soon as possible.


Tour dates are June 11—18 and the cost is $600.00 per person.  The fee includes transportation, meals, Class B uniform shirts and hat, lodging (Inn and motel type — not tents) and admissions to any attractions we visit.  Concerts will be played along the way.


The itinerary that is taking shape has us leaving from Camp Belzer on Sunday, June 11 and heading the short distance to Mammoth Cave National Park.  We will take one of the cave tours, play a concert and stay at Mammoth Cave Inn.  On Monday we head to Asheville, North Carolina and perhaps do a repeat concert at the Scout Camp just outside of Asheville.  We will also be visiting Biltmore Estate and doing some comprehensive tours of the house and grounds.  On Wednesday we will leave Asheville and head to Charleston, South Carolina where a repeat performance on the deck of the USS Yorktown will be made.  On Thursday we head on to Savannah, Georgia and on Friday we head to Atlanta, Georgia.  Saturday, June 17 will find us in Knoxville, Tennessee then on Sunday we head back home to Indiana and Camp Belzer.


Applications are available at rehearsals — there are still opportunities for earning funds for the tour (Pizza Sales, Dome events).  Any questions, call Mr. Bill at 317-542-8057. 

New Members Since last Newsletter

We have a few “new” members to welcome even though they have been around awhile.  These are folks who have been invited by other members or just heard about us and stopped in to see what we were all about.

Ryan Meyer—Alto Sax

Rachael Walker—Trumpet

Karl Wida—Tuba

Matt Lum (Adult) - Trumpet
We welcome you all to the Crossroads of America Scout Band   

Band Extends Sympathy to Recent Losses

The band extends it’s sympathy to the families of several members who have lost loved ones recently.

The Smock family — (Russell) Mary Jane’s husband / Shawn’s father 

The Wheat family — (Wilma) Larry Wheat’s mother  / Lewis & Larry Wheat, Laura Penley, Brad & Eric Linerod, Christy Baldwin’s grandmother

The Schofield family — Sylvia’s mother (Mary Wellman)

The Hensley family — Howard Hensley long time Scouter in Pioneer District and the Scout Band

Recharter of Crew 559

It is that time of year again when we recharter the Venture Crew 559 that is sponsored by the Belzer Band Booster Club.


If you are primarily registered in another troop, crew or pack and you wish to multiple into Crew 559 you may do so with another application.  


If you are NOT registered in any boy scouting unit and you are participating in the band and its activities you MUST register with Crew 559.  This is particularly true for any of the females that are a part of the band.  If you have previously been registered, you don’t need to do anything except pay the $11.00 registration fee (if you have money in your account we can deduct from it). This can be paid in cash or check made out to BBBC.  


If you have NOT been on the charter before and would like to be registered — please see Mr. Bill and fill out the appropriate application and pay the fees.


We will be turning the charter in SOON — so please make arrangements if you want to be included!

Catch up from Picnic — Awards—New Officers and Youth Leaders

To catch up from the Annual Picnic that was held in August 2005!


The Harvey U. Gill Award to an Outstanding youth member of the band was presented to Scott Fleshood, Trumpet who has been with the band for six years.


The F. O. Belzer Award to an Outstanding adult member of the band was presented to Mary Jane Smock who has been with the band for eleven plus years!


Congratulations to both award recipients — if someone would like to nominate a youth or adult member for these awards in 2006 please contact Debbie Wheat, Alumni President.


The successful bidder (using band bucks) for the 2006 Carolina / Georgia Tour was Doug Pescitelli — his tour fee has been paid by the Belzer Band Booster Club!  Congratulations Doug!


Youth Officers elected at the picnic to serve Crew 559 for the 2005—2006 program year are:

Patrick Miller, President

Greigh Davis, Vice President for Program

Margaret Estes, Vice President for Administration

Adult Officers / Directors for the BBBC include: Bill Schofield, President; Bob Wiker, VP; Carol Wiker, Recording Secretary; Mary Jane Smock, Corresponding Secretary; Shirley Wiker, Ways and Means; Dana Hanson, Property; Howard Foster, Director—Indy; Chris Taylor, Director—Anderson; Keith Hartzog, Treasurer; Deb Estes and Doug Whitcomb, Publicity and John Valdez, Historian.

Band Moves Indianapolis Rehearsal Location
After eight (8) GREAT years of having the facilities at Warren Central High School — the Orchestra Room in the Performing Arts Center — for our Indy location of Sunday rehearsals, the agreement was not renewed just as we were preparing to launch our 2005—2006 year.  


A mad scramble to find a new home, and an area to store our file cabinets of music and instruments ensued and for a few weeks we conducted joint rehearsals at Highland High School in Anderson.  Thanks to Chris Taylor and the folks who meet at Highland weekly for sharing your facilities!


After looking at several options, with the help of Patty Smith we were able to secure a permanent rehearsal site at St. Lawrence Catholic School’s cafeteria.  Since mid October 2005 we have been meeting at this location (46th Street and Shadeland Avenue) or Indy’s northeast side.  So far it is working out well, and the Scout Troop that meets there is sharing some of their closet space for or music and percussion instruments.


Thanks again to Patty and the Troop for making this happen.  If you haven’t been to a rehearsal in awhile you might stop in and see what you’ve been missing!

Kudos for this Issue

To all those that helped make the move from WCHS to St. Lawrence — Deb, Chris and Kim Estes, Bob and Carol Wiker, Shirley Wiker, Randy Decker, Keith Hartzog. (Hope I’m not forgetting anyone — it has been a while since we did the move!)


To John Valdez who recently acquired AT NO COST 20+ Wenger Music Stands that the band now owns!


To Myron Reynolds who is helping the band file the necessary papers to become a 501 (c) [3] Corp.


To all dome workers and the good folks from Pack and Troop 88 who have helped us have another successful year at the RCA Dome.


To Matt Lum who is helping Chris Taylor at the Anderson rehearsal site — filling in for Chris and ensuring there is a second adult at rehearsal!


To everyone who makes an effort to be at rehearsal and at the band’s activities — we couldn’t exist without YOU!

CALENDAR OF ACTIVITIES

February
12 
OPEN HOUSE AT BOTH REHEARSAL SITES

1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy

19 
Rehearsals


1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy

22 
7 PM BBBC Board Meeting at Schofield’s house

23 
Rehearsals


1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy


PIZZA PIE SALES SHEETS AVAILABLE
March
4
Supercross at RCA Dome — work Booth 142

5
Rehearsals


1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy

12
Rehearsals


1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy


TURN IN PIZZA PIE SHEETS
19 
Rehearsals


1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy

19 
Rehearsals


1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy

26
Rehearsals


1 PM — Highland HS in Anderson


2 PM— St. Lawrence Catholic School in Indy


PIZZA PIE DELIVERY (at rehearsals)

29 
7 PM BBBC Board Meeting at Schofield’s house
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